THE BARN BANDE                    at The Barn Theatre, Oxted


Review of the first concert Oct 24th, 2002


The first performance by a new orchestra was obviously going to be a very special occasion for Oxted and there was keen anticipation in the audience at the Barn Theatre, to hear them play for the first time.
A very attractive girl, carrying a violin, came onto the stage, followed by another and still more until all 13 young ladies, some with violins, others with 'cellos and finally a bass, filled the stage.
Unobtrusively 2 men with violins and one with a viola filled what little space was left and all welcomed their Music Director, Johan Katz.
The Leader was Rachael Maher, a fine soloist in her own right, as she later demonstrated in a performance of Bach's Violin Concerto in A Minor.  An experienced performer, she is also the Undergraduate Administrator at the Royal College of Music. 
In the first part of the concert there were also works by Mozart and by Legrenzi, (1626-1690) a composer who is mainly known for his creative advancement of instrumental style.
The musicians were more confident with the Mozart, the wonderful sweeping sound of 18 strings making this a concert to remember.
Katz is not a flamboyant conductor, he almost seemed to be coaxing the music from his players. Their response showed the great rapport he has built up since he first
started to gather these enthusiasts round him last May.
Although Hindemith's Music for Mourning, gave Samamtha Rowe an opportunity as a 'cello soloist, which she did with great skill, the four movements, written on the death of King George V, seemed overlong.
Vivaldi's Concerto a Quatro in A Major made a good opening to the second part, but Bloch's Concerto Grosso No 1  did not really give the pianist, Michael Barlow, a chance to be heard. Although this is classed as piece for string orchestra with piano obbligato, he was barely evident with eighteen string players at full strength in front of him. He is a composer, organist, accompanist, choral conductor and writer and the concert would have benefited from a piece giving more emphasis to the piano.
A wonderful evening of classical music, in a theatre having excellent acoustics, and we look forward to the next concert of the "Barn Bande" on 26th November with music by Vivaldi, Grieg, Handel and Corelli.

                                                        Derrick Graham      (In the Surrey Mirror 10/2002)
